
President

	 Danny Davis	 	 	
	 dannydavis@clearwire.net

Vice President

	 Ron Zentner	 	 	
	 rczentner@frontier.com

Secretary/Treasurer

	 Fred Croydon	 	 	
	 fredngale@wavecable.com

Membership

	 Fred Croydon	 	 	
	 fredngale@wavecable.com

Newsletter Editor

	 Gale Marple	 	 	
	 fredngale@wavecable.com

Web Master

	 Dave Thompson	 	
	 thompsondnk2@gmail.com

Tech Support 

	 Pat Olson	 	 	
	 my60corvair@outlook,com

	 Roland Martin	 	 	
	 rolandmartin@earthlink.net

The North Cascades Corvairs, (NCC) car club is chartered Chapter 982 of the Corvair Society of America, (CORSA). 
NCC serves the North Puget Sound region of Washington State and areas of the Lower Mainland of British Columbia. 
Club membership is open to anyone who shares our interest in the Corvair automobile, ownership of a Corvair is not 
required. Annual dues are $20, or $23 for non-CORSA members. We welcome all to join us at our regular monthly 
meeting. Please contact Fred Croydon at 360-466-2266 or fredngale@wavecable.com for the latest meeting date, 
time and location information.

Chapter 982 Volume 13, Issue 7
July, 2014 

Vairious Times

Little flat 6 and 4 speed going thru the 
gears…..
I had some good Corvair Fun the other day in Tacoma.  We needed a 
few promo shots for the convention, so I arranged a sacrifice to the sun-
shine deities and put together several nice Corvairs from the NW.  

If you don’t know by now, Greg King is the new owner of the famous 
“Corsa X” Stinger.  He drove it down and we met Jerry Yoder and friends 
with 3 beauties from his collection. 1964 Spyder ‘Vert, 1965 Monza Sedan 
and the star of the show - his immaculate 1961 Rampside deLuxe.  

Check out the cover of the July Communique to see it.  Since Corvanatics 
is the host club for the Corvair EXPO, it had to be a beauty of an FC!  We 
are putting the final touches on the EXPO as this month counts down 
to July 21st - Opening Day!  Looking forward to seeing everyone at the 
Welcome Party and Valve Cover races that evening.  It’s a catered cookout 
dinner and a no host bar will be on the Murano patio, as well.  

The NCC e-mail list provided a potential opportunity to help out a fellow 
Corvair owner.  It would sure be great if we can arrange a “Work Party/
Potluck” to meet Pat Olson’s friend and show him some friendly helpful 
NCC hospitality.  Please check in on the NCC group e-mail to volunteer 
your skills.  

Looking forward to seeing everyone at the Ultra Van Western Rally “open 
camp” at the North Whidbey RV Park on Cornet Bay Road. (opposite side 
from the Deception Pass entrance).  Saturday June 19th at 4pm.  Bring 
your appetite, a 5 dollar bill, and your keen eye.  You will be the judge!  
Yes, a People’s choice UV show, and a fine BBQ hosted dinner is your 
afternoon and evening’s entertainment.  I’ll be hoping for some s’mores, 
too!!	 	 	 	 	 	 —Danny Davis

%



News from Our Members
More From The Dells:  Nancy Dell just came back 
from a lovely girlfriend trip to Ottawa, CA. She and 
some old friends got together there and played 
bridge and did a lot of sight seeing. She came back 
to hear her darling 21 month old granddaughter 
say on the phone, “I miss you, Gramma.” You can’t 
beat that!

Both Graham and Nancy went to the 
EconoRun in Salem Or. They drove 
the yellow convertible, Honey Bee, 
which ran perfectly the whole way. 

John Barnes:  He hasn’t been do-
ing much on his Corvair for the last 
month and a half, since he injured a 
disc in his low back. He was going 
to spend all that time getting the car 
ready for the CORSA 

Convention. He will be taking his 
Chevy van there, however, filled to 
the brim, (er, do vans have brims?) 
with parts and stuff for the swap 
meet. His nephew will be helping him 
load the van, not sure who will help 
him unload it at the meet. Be sure to 
stop by and shoot the breeze with 
him at the convention. 

Graham Dell Reduces His 
Inventory
Graham has owned somewhere around 12 Cor-
vairs over the years, although never more than four 
at a time, including Ultra Van 292. Most recently it 
was CORSA X, a 1965 Yenko Stinger now in Greg 
King’s stable, a 1961 Rampside now owned by new 
member Eric Olson and of course Honey’s Bee, a 
1965 140/PG Crocus yellow/black interior, power 
top convertible. 

Now down to one Corvair, Graham says probably 
not too long before the inventory starts to expand 
again.

In the meantime, the new addition is a 1993 (last 
production year) Cadillac Allante with the North Star 
Engine.  Nancy made it a Valentine’s present and of 
course since a Pininfarina body from Turin, Italy, it’s 
name is Valentino.

Treasurer’s Report
Beginning Balance, June 1, 2014	 2556.61

	 Income	 Expense

	 0	 0

Ending Balance, June 30, 2014	 2556.61

	 	 	 	 	 Fred 
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Sedro Woolley 			 
Blast from the Past
The June 8 weekend was reserved for the Blast from 
the Past festivities in Sedro Woolley.  It is a three day 
event with a street fair,

Quilt Show, Crafts show, and music, ending with a 
Car Show on Sunday.  As usual, the folks of Sedro 
Woolley do a bang up job putting this one on, and 
lots of town folks show up.  More non-car show par-
ticipants, than car owners, which makes for interest-
ing conversations.

This is a car show that is at the end of a great 3 day 
small town festival, including craft and food booths, 
as well as entertainment.

Brother Gordy and I took our Corvairs to the show, 
and Gale also did the Quilt show with a few of her 
sewing friends. We had a great time with a steady 
stream of folks coming by to check out the cars, mak-
ing comments about the Corvairs they had in the 
past, how the design was ahead of it’s time, and they 
wished Chevy had not stopped making Corvairs.

One  elderly lady looked the Corvairs over, then 
asked why the Dash was different than the one on 
the Corvair she had at home.  A few questions and 
it was determined that she had a late model 4 door 
Monza.  We were then able to explain the Corsa dif-
ference in the dash.

We were in a great spot in the center of the show, 
where they had a band playing music of the 50’s and 
60’s.  Vic Kukrall had his Corvair powered sand rail at 
one end of the show, and Lauren Burton had her ‘63 
convertible, with a bright new paint job, on display 
at the other end.  She won an award for the best 
1960 to 1964 Stock class.
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Upcoming Events
July 4,5,6  Vintage Car Corral. Vintage 		
	 	 sports car races at Pacific Raceways 	
	 	 in Kent, Washington.

July 12 	 Lyman Car & Craft Show. Registra	
	 tion starts at 8 am. 

July 18 	 Lynden Razz n Shine, starts10am.

July 20	 Vietman Veterans of America	
	 Sunset Cost Cutter, Bellingham		
	 10 am to 2 pm $15 entry fee

July 21	 CORSA Convention in Tacoma. 

thru 25 	 More info this newsletter.

August 2	 Rhodes River Ranch Cruise. 	
	 	8 am - 2 pm, $20, meal included.

August 10	Orphaned & Discontinued 

August 16	Boots Bar and Grill, 			
	 Hamilton. Registration: 8-11 am.   	
	 	Awards: 3 pm. Fee: $10	 	
	 456 Maple St. 360-826-5390.

An Invitation ...			 
The Western UltraVan Rally will be held on 

July 17-21,  N. Whidbey RV Park/Deception Pass.  

On Saturday afternoon, July 19, 

we will be hosting an Open House and Bar-
beque. Come tour our UVs, be our judges by se-
lecting your favorites in several categories and enjoy 
a delicious barbeque. 

The event will take place the weekend preceding 
the NATIONAL CORSA EVENT, so shine up your 
Corvair and come join us before heading on down 
to Tacoma. 

The barbeque is only $5.00. Please RSVP to: 

gpontrack@yahoo.com. 

Also, if you are interested in attending the rally and 
camping please e-mail at the same address or call 
Gale Pfueller at 360-734-3953.

Fran and Carl Jones  &   Gale and Gretchen Pfueller

NCC Summer Picnic and 	
Possibly Crab Feed
Crab picnic is on, crabs co-operating that is! Our 
house by 1PM. Someone else can organize a cruise 
to Coupeville, or not, as you like. I may hit the trea-
sury up for a cake and side dish otherwise we will 
provide.	 	 	 	 −Graham
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Rhodes River Ranch Cruise
The gates open at 8:00 a.m., and the show starts 
at 9:00.

This show is on the grounds of the Rhodes River 
Ranch in Oso, and sponsored by the Restaurant 
at the ranch.  The entry fee of $20 includes a 
ticket to the breakfast buffet, or brunch buffet.  
Extra tickets at $13 for additional meals, or ad-
ditional parties in car.

We are proposing that club members planning 
for this show meet in the parking lot of the 

Denny’s Restaurant on Hwy 530, just off I-5  on 
the East side.  We would leave at about 8:00 
a.m. heading east to Hwy  9, then north for a 
short block to W. Burke Ave which leads into the 
Arlington-Darrington Hwy 530.  That will take us 
to Oso, home of the Rhodes River Ranch.  This is 
a 16 mile drive and takes about 25 minutes.

Those interested in doing this event should 
contact Fred Croydon at fredngale@wavecable.
com.

http://www.oldride.com/events/2124257.html

Rhodes River Ranch Cruise
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Our 41st Year!
Get the New 2013-2018 Catalog

If you did not get our new catalog in 2013,
you can get one free on your first $50 order 

during 2014.  (Additional catalogs $3 with an order)

The new Catalog includes parts from the last 5 
Supplements as well as 100’s of improvements.

This is our most major revision ever.

Clark’s Corvair Parts®

400 Mohawk Trail, Shelburne Falls, MA  01370

 (413) 625-9776     www.corvair.com 

http://www.corvair.com/user-cgi/main 6
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Click on this link to get all the information you will need to see 
what will be goining on and to sign up.

http://www.corvair.org/chapters/corvanatics/files/
Convention/index.php#registration

The End for this month.


